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Dear all,  
 
This is the final update for the 2024-2025 season which I have written in order to report on the 
summer’s activities and to close everything off before we start our new season in September. 
 

Gems Summer League  
Whilst Juniors enjoyed some relaxed summer matchplay at Downsend, the adults have been 
playing in a Summer League at Nonsuch.  Summer League is always fun, and this year we had 
fabulous weather every week, some great matches, and superb results. Our teams have varied 
each week due to GCSEs, A Levels, holidays etc. but it is great to mix the girls around, and 
also to be able to include many of our uni girls who come back to make guest appearances.  
Congratulations to the girls on some great results: 
 

AAS Ladies A Division A CHAMPIONS!!! 

AAS Ladies B Division B Second place 

AAS Ladies C Division C Second place 

 

Junior Trials 
The coaches were busy with junior trials back in May and June, and we welcome all the new 
girls who were successful.  Whilst we would dearly like to give everyone a place, sadly we 
simply do not have the capacity to take on all triallists. We hope all new members, both 
parents and players, feel welcome and part of the club as soon as possible. 
 

AAS AGM for the 2024-2025 Season 
The AGM was held in May and minutes are available to view on our website.  Thank you to all 
those who supported the club at the AGM and thank you to all those who have put themselves 
forward to be on the committee. 
 

AAS Adults Awards Evening 
This was a fantastic evening held in the Orangery at City of London Freemen’s School. 
Everyone enjoyed an uplifting evening of food, drink, dancing, speeches and awards; a true 
celebration of the ladies’ season. Congratulations to the award winners: 
 
AAS Ladies A Star Player Lauryn C 

AAS Ladies A Players’ Player Josephine A 

AAS Ladies B Star Player Yasmin P 

AAS Ladies B Players’ Player Emma F 

AAS Ladies A/B Most Improved Player Alicia H 

AAS Ladies C Star Player Natasha A 

AAS Ladies C Players’ Player Zoe T 

AAS Ladies D Star Player Hannah T 

AAS Ladies D Players’ Player Zoe T 

AAS Ladies C/D Most Improved Player  Clara O’M 

AAS Matchplay Star Player Violet B 

 



Surrey County Trials 
Some of our girls were nominated for County trials earlier in the summer, and I am pleased to 
announce that we have a number of girls who were successful.  Huge congratulations to: 
 
Naomi S, Gabby and Bailey T who have been selected for U12 Futures Programme. 
Molly M, Annie R, Rebecca L and Chloe F who have been selected for the U13 Player 
Development Programme. 
 
Some of our U14s and U15s have also been trialling, with the final rounds happening in 
September. Good luck to all those involved. 
 

Superleague Trials 
Congratulations to Charlotte M who is through to the second round of the Pulse U17 Academy 
trials in September. Wishing you good luck in the next trial Charlotte. 

 
Surrey County Academy Player of the Season 
Congratulations to U15 Bella W who was recently awarded Surrey County Academy Player of 
the Season at this season’s SCNA AGM. This is a phenomenal achievement for our fabulous 
young athlete. 
 

Qualifications 
Congratulations to Amelia F and Josephine A who have just passed their UKCC Level 2 Coaching 
qualification.  This is a huge achievement and the girls should be very proud of themselves for 
putting the work into this. 
 

A Levels and GCSEs 
We hope all our A level girls have had success in their exams and we hope they have all 
managed to get the results they need for the next stage in their lives.  We sadly have to say 
good-bye to 11 of our girls, but we hope they will join us again in time.  Farewell to Alex S, 
Josephine A, Emilia L, Yasmin P, Zoe T, Alice B, Violet B, Sophie B, Imogen G, Lucy CJ and 
Felicity O’M.   
And good luck to our GCSE girls who will be getting their results next week !!! 
 

See you all soon… 
I hope you enjoy the rest of your summer, and I look forward to seeing everyone in September 
when we start our new season. 
 
Kind regards 
Jane Arnett 
 
Ashtead All Stars Netball Club 
www.ashteadallstars.com  

http://www.ashteadallstars.com/

